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Friday 23rd October 2020.

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Well we have made it to half term and to date we have not had any positive cases of Covid-19 in school (touch wood). We are really pleased that we have so far managed to keep all of our classes open and that our children have enjoyed a settled half term without disruption. We have worked really hard to ensure that we have protected our pupils, staff and wider community as much as we possibly can but I also believe that there is a significant amount of luck in this too. We are aware that some other local schools have had to close classes or year groups and I don’t think for a minute that this is because they are doing anything different to what we are doing here. 

For the time being the current risk assessment remains in place and I thank you all for your support and co-operation with the measures that we have had to implement. We continue to look for ways that we can improve even further. We have just purchased some Perspex screens that can be used as an extra safety measure if staff have to work in close contact for a prolonged period of time with a group of pupils or individuals; we have also purchased a fogging machine that enables us to fully disinfect rooms and all rooms are being fogged at least twice a week. 

Next half term will be a strange one. Normally our Foundation, Year 1 and Year 2 children would be preparing for their Christmas show, teachers would be preparing for the parties and we would also be planning our Christmas trips. With restrictions that are in place it is not going to be possible to do some things the way we usually do but we will be working hard to ensure that children don’t miss out on that magical time leading up to Christmas. 

Along with this letter you will find attached a letter from Cheshire East LA. Please read that carefully as there is some important information in there around children/parents who develop potential symptoms of Covid-19. If you or your children develop symptoms over the half term break we strongly encourage that you arrange a test as soon as possible. You do not need to notify the school at this stage but if the test comes back positive it is absolutely critical that you notify us immediately. You will be able to contact me at any point during the holiday period on this phone number: 07899 040876. Please only use this for essential communication, eg: a positive Covid test. 

If you are planning on going on holiday over half term please ensure that you check the quarantine rules for the place you have been to carefully before your child returns to school. If you are not sure please contact me to check before sending your child in. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]I’d like to say a huge thank you to the parents that helped me make our promotional ‘school tour’ video. This is ready to go live now; your support is really appreciated. Here is a link to the video. https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NWUB12uOy-kH3IL6tndcj_nLv6ODDPRM/view?usp=sharing. The link is also on the school website. 

The half term holiday will be quite busy here. Work on our new perimeter fencing starts on Monday. Work will continue for about 8 weeks so when we do return please take extra care when entering the school site at the start and end of the school day. 

Thank you all for your amazing support during this half term, have a lovely break. We will see you all on Monday 2nd November. 

Simon Dyson
Principal. 


[image: job21520 Highfields Academy Letterhead footer]
[image: job21520 Highfields Academy Letterhead footer]	
image2.jpeg
Highfields Academy

Together we inspire, always aiming higher

Principal:
Mr. S. Dyson BA (Hons) NPQH PQSI

Cumberland Avenue,
Nantwich, Cheshire,

CW5 6HA

Tel: 01270371196
Fax: 01270 627409





image1.jpeg
Ofsted

co
’\" 04’ -.“
& prsuanc & PR -
Outstanding < sven T ”
201112012 ¢ Q
(UGN

Cheshire Healthy
Schools Partnership

REWARDING
COMMITMENT

|
B

éd USze,

2.
< IQM o
Healthy School

school
2003
AA
s )\LO

achievement award
s ———

s

wHY o

J8Y g,
&

$
"A‘ M\"‘

STAR

Academy Trust




